COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 21ST OCTOBER 2008


GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Tuesday 21st October 2008 at 7:15pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Pearl Banyard

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Cynthia Isherwood
Councillor Paul Key
Councillor Roger Plastow

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke




Councillor David Dobbie




Councillor David Manning
Councillor James Plastow

District Councillor Mel Starkey




2 members of the public
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 16th September 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
No Chairman’s announcements.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk had nothing to report.
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7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
The Clerk advised that Councillors had received a report from the Environmental Officer.
Cllr. P. Key recommended that Council look at fencing off all Council play areas. The Clerk advised that it is something for Councillors to think about for their 2009 / 2010 budget.

8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.

9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

Item 13

Cllr. H. Clarke declared a personal interest as a Love Lane allotment holder.

Cllr. P. Key declared a personal interest as knowing 2 of the 3 possible appointments.

Cllr. P. Banyard declared a personal interest as knowing 2 of the 3 possible appointments.


Cllr. R. Plastow declared a personal interest as knowing 1 of the 3 possible appointments.


Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson declared a personal interest as he knows Harry Clarke.
The Clerk advised the Committee that the advice given from the LALC is that it is inadvisable for Cllr. H. Clarke to become the Love Lane Allotment Secretary.
Cllr. H. Clarke advised the Committee that previously a Councillor had been an allotment secretary.

Cllr. D. Dobbie requested to speak, and asked for confirmation from the Clerk that this had happened in the past.
The Clerk advised that a Councillor had been and allotment secretary in the past who was appointed prior to his employment.
Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson advised that Mr Credland had gained support from a number of allotment holders.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that Mr D Credland become the new Love Lane allotment secretary.
10. TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEES
Events Sub-Committee
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard to budget £20 to put on Coffee, Tea and Biscuits for the public in Gainsborough House following the laying of wreaths at the War Memorial.
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11. NOTICE OF MOTION 

i. Councillor P. Banyard has submitted the following motion.

I would request that this Council writes a letter in support of Mr Mackenzie’s campaign to obtain free parking in the town in the run up to Christmas. 

Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson seconded the motion.

Cllr. P. Key declared a personal interest as a West Lindsey District Council employee.

6 votes for the motion passed.
12. TO RECEIVE NOTES OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN SEPTEMBER
NOTED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard that the notes of the Events Sub-Committee meeting held on Tuesday 23rd September 2008 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
13. FAIR
The Committee decided to defer the item until the Town Centre Partnership decide if the fair could be located in the Town Centre.
14. 2009 / 2010 BUDGET
The Clerk advised the Committee that he will need to know in the November meeting what they want in the 2009 / 2010 budget.

Cllr. P. Key requested that all play areas be fenced off.

The Clerk advised that he would get the Environmental Officer to measure the areas and attain estimate quotations for the next meeting. Cllr. P. Key gave the Clerk information on a local firm.
The meeting concluded at 7:40pm

Chairman
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